Memo

To: Board of Trustees

From: Matt Holtry, Principal

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent

Date: 9/6/2016

Re: Principal Report September, 2016

The first couple of weeks have gone very smooth for the High School. We had a great first pep assembly and we feel very good about the start to the school year. This month we will start our MAP testing, hold parent teacher conferences, celebrate Homecoming, and continue to inspire our students.

Student Enrollment-

9th Grade-	Male 47	Female 54
10th Grade-	Male 50	Female 49
11th Grade-	Male 42	Female 49
12 th Grade-	Male 34	Female 33

Total- Male 173 Female 185

Total Students-358

<u>MAP Testing-</u> Measures of Academic Progress (Reading, Language Usage, and Mathematics)

September 6, 7, and 8. We will be giving the MAP test to our 9th/10th grade students.

Homecoming-

The high school is planning on holding the parade for Homecoming on Thursday the 29th. We feel that this will allow everyone to participate without any conflicts in schedules. We will hold the powder puff football game/bon fire on Wednesday the 28th.

Parent Teacher Conferences/Title I Parent Meeting-

Parent teacher conferences will be held at the high school on September 26th. This is the first day of Homecoming Week for the high school. We will also be holding a Title I informative meeting that night as well at 7:00 p.m

Looking Ahead this month....

September 12th- Senior/Parent FAFSA Night

September 12th- BVD FFA Dist. Leadership Workshop @ Ridgvue 5:45

September 20th- Sources of Strength Booster

September 21st- Seniors to BSU Field Trip

September 21st- FFA Dairy/Dairy Foods CDE @ Notus 8 am

September 24th- Marching Band Competition @ Caldwell HS

September 26th- **HOMECOMING WEEK!**

September 26th- Parent/Teacher Conferences 4:15-8:15 pm

September 26th- Greenhand BBQ/FFA Meeting 6:30/7:30

September 29th- District Range CDE @ New Plymouth

October 1st- Marching Band Competition @ Kuna